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Stakeholder update 
Fortnightly update to stakeholders, 

provided by the Rushcliffe Neighbourhood policing team 

 

Welcome to the latest edition of the Rushcliffe Stakeholder Update. My name is 

Craig Berry and I am the officer responsible for the policing of Rushcliffe 

Borough. 

We held the first LPPS (Local Police Priority Setting) meeting in October; my 

thanks go those involved in this process. The following priorities were agreed 

and will be addressed over the next 3 months. 

1) Sheds and burglary issues in Lady Bay, Abbey and Gamston ward areas. 

2) ASB (Anti-social behaviour) in Cotgrave precinct. 

3) ASB in the Edwalton and Trent Bridge wards of West Bridgford. 

These priorities have been posted on the Nottinghamshire web site 

Neighbourhoods page which can be accessed through the following link 

https://www.nottinghamshire.police.uk/neighbourhoods 

We will be providing updates on that site around the work we are doing on those 

issues. 

Some good work has already started in conjunction with the local Cllrs. and the 

youth club in Cotgrave. The Rushcliffe schools officer will also be assisting in 

dealing with this issue in Cotgrave. 

 

Significant arrest 

Harley ASHURST 18 years from George Road West Bridgford has been 

arrested and charged with burglary offences in West Bridgford. 

I am pleased to see the good arrests detailed in the following pages; our local 

intelligence officers work daily in identifying other people committing crime and 

bringing them to justice. 

 

 

Inspector’s update – 7th November 2019 

Inspector Craig Berry  

Keep up-to-date 

with your local 

policing team: 

http://www.nottinghamshirealert.co.uk/
https://www.nottinghamshire.police.uk/neighbourhoods


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Team updates: West Bridgford  

Sergeant  

Sarah Merrall 

 

We continue to work on the issues of cycle thefts in the West 

Bridgford area. 

One of the local PCSO’s has carried out some good work around a 

new scheme of cycle marking as per the below picture 

 

The first marking event will take place on Saturday the 9th of 

November between 10am and 12 noon at the Rushcliffe Arena on 

Rugby Road. (Further details are on the West Bridgford facebook 

page) 

We have had successful result at court recently Jamie HANCOCK 

29 from Whitcliffe Gardens West Bridgford. Local officers assisted 

with a warrant at his home address around drugs. He has been 

jailed for 7 years for drugs offences, money laundering and 

possession of counterfeit currency. 

Over recent weeks we have had reports of motorbikes riding on 

footpaths around Gamston. As a result of our work in this area, we 

have seized a motorcycle from a 17 year old male; he has also been 

issued with a community protection warning letter under ASB (Anti-

social behaviour) legislation regarding his on-going use of any 

motorcycles. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have been dealing with ASB (Anti-social behaviour) in and 

around Cotgrave precinct; this was agreed as one of the priorities in 

the new Rushcliffe LPPS (Local Police Priority Setting) agreement. 

This priority will run for 3 months from October 2019 

In recent weeks we have paid more attention to the precinct , when 

the Cotgrave Beat team officers are not on duty we have brought 

beat officers and PCOS’s from West Bridgford to conduct patrols and 

engage with local residents and shops. 

Officers will be using BWV (Body Worn Video) to gather intelligence 

where appropriate. 

On Monday the 28th of October we held a beat surgery at Cotgrave 

library which was attended by a local PC and PCSO along with Cllr 

Richard Butler and Christine JEFFRIES 

A number of local residents attended the event with a wide range of 

queries and questions which were dealt with by either the officers or 

Cllrs. 

We also held another beat surgery at Cropwell Bishop on the 24th of 

October. 

Local officers attended the local priority setting meeting at Bingham 

on the 24th of October, attendees from local Neighbourhood watch 

groups (NHW) spoke with local officers about the issues and 

concerns for their areas. This information will be fed back to the 

Rushcliffe LPPS group and local attention will also be paid to those 

concerns. 

Significant arrests 

During the evening 27th/28th of October Matthew HEGGARTY, 37 

years of age from Moor Lane, Bingham was arrested by response 

officers, he has been charged with vehicle crime offence and put 

before the courts. 

Team updates: Rushcliffe South  

 

Sergeant  

Steve Robinson 


